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Vehicle Safety Circular   

Functional Passenger Heating on Buses 

Date published: August 22, 2024 

Manitoba Transportation & Infrastructure is introducing a proposed amendment to the Vehicle 

Equipment, Safety and Inspection Regulation (VESIR), under Manitoba’s Highway Traffic Act, which will 

require functional passenger heating on all buses travelling in Manitoba.  

MPI would like to encourage all inspection station operators and qualified mechanics to review and/or 

comment on the proposed amendment. This is your opportunity to provide feedback on how the 

inspection criteria will be written before it is incorporated into the regulation. 

To view the proposed amendment, please visit Engage MB. 

https://engagemb.ca/vehicle-equipment-safety-and-inspection-regulation-and-commercial-vehicle-trip-inspection-regulation?tool=survey_tool#tool_tab

